Updated Guidance to Local Health Jurisdictions:

 How to Order Antiviral Drugs through the 

Washington State Department of Health

October 2008
Federal contracts with Roche Laboratories Incorporated and Smith Kline Beecham Corporation have been extended to September 1, 2009.  These two pharmaceutical makers continue to give the state and local health jurisdictions (LHJs) the option to purchase antiviral drugs (AVD) at federally-negotiated and subsidized prices.  LHJs may purchase oseltamivir (Tamiflu®) and Zanamivir (Relenza®) to implement local pandemic influenza response plans.  LHJs may also purchase AVDs on behalf of a local government agency, tribe, academic institution (with restrictions) or healthcare facility.  The entity other than the LHJ must 1) be part of the existing AVD distribution plan as identified in the LHJ’s pandemic influenza response plan, and 2) be an active participant in preparedness planning.  

The current price for Tamiflu® 75mg Capsules, bottles of 10 is $14.43 per course; Tamiflu® pediatric course of 45mg Capsules, bottles of 10 is $9.74 per course; Tamiflu® pediatric course of 30mg Capsules, bottles of 10 is $6.50 per course; Relenza® is $16.29 per course.  We have requested an  additional allotment from the Department of Health and Human Services that will allow  LHJs that have already purchased their full share (i.e., enough to cover 10% of their total population) to order additional quantities at subsidized prices.  We will be able to process these requests as soon as we receive a positive response from DHHS.  The prices did not change under this amendment.

LHJs wishing to take advantage of this opportunity must send a separate purchase order to Department of Health for each type of drug ordered and point of delivery.  The purchase order must include:

· The street address to which the order is to be delivered.

· A statement that the agency placing the order will comply with the use restrictions contained in federal contract number HHSO100200600015I (oseltamivir) or HHSO100200600016I (Zanamivir) as appropriate.

Please send the purchase order with a cover letter to David Owens, Department of Health, signed by the local health administrator or other appropriate official. The letter must include:

· A commitment to pay Department of Health for the order within 15 days of its receipt.

· The complete contact information for the LHJ staff serving as point of contact.

· A statement certifying that the drugs purchased will only be used by entities identified in the local antiviral distribution plan for pandemic influenza.
These drugs must be maintained in accordance with state and federal law:

· They must be stored in a locked room in a secure building with limited access.

· The storage facility must be licensed by the state Board of Pharmacy.

· Expiration dates must be recorded and tracked to ensure no expired medications are dispensed.

· Climate in the storage facility must be controlled (temperature kept between 59°F and 86°F).

· A list of those authorized to have access to the storage facility must be maintained.

Please send your orders to the following address:

David Owens
Washington Department of Health

P.O. Box 47816
Olympia WA 98504-7816
To expedite your order, we recommend you also fax a copy of the signed letter and purchase orders to (360) 236-2299. For more information, please contact Ken Back at ken.back@doh.wa.gov or at (360) 236-4534.

